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Background and Instructions
Welfare and Institutions (W&I) Code section 5847(h), allows a county that is unable to complete 
and submit a Three-Year Program Expenditure Plan (Plan) or annual update (update) for fiscal 
year (FY) 2020-21 due to the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency to extend the effective time 
frame of its currently approved Plan or update to include FY 2021-22, and submit the subsequent 
Plan or Update on July 1, 2022. 

This document provides notification to DHCS that the County is extending the effective time 
frame of its currently approved Plan or Update to include FY 2021-22, per W&I Code section 
5847(h). 

Please enter the requested information in the fields below and submit a completed form 
electronically to DHCS at MHSA@DHCS.ca.gov. 

Section I: County Information
a. Type of Plan or Update Plan 

b. Date current Plan/Update was approved

Section II: Stakeholder Notification
Stakeholders have been notified that the County is extending the effective 
time frame of its currently approved Plan or update to include FY 2021-22 
as of: 

Section III: Extension Justification
Provide a brief summary describing how the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency 
inhibited the County’s ability to complete and submit its Three-year Plan or annual 
update for FY 2021-22. 

Section IV: Certification
The undersigned certifies that the information included in this form is complete and accurate to the 
best of their ability. 

County Behavioral Health Director Signature  Printed Name      Date 

mailto:MHSA@DHCS.ca.gov

	Printed Name: Kimball C. Pier
	Date: 12/11/2023
	Date of current plan/date update was approved: 07/18/2023
	Section III: Extension Justification Entry: Inyo County experienced numerous significant changes in staff in the summer of 2021 including the retirement of its longtime Deputy Director in August during which time the COVID-19 stay-at-home order was still in effect. Between June of 2021 and January of 2022, there was no leadership for the Division of Behavioral Health other than the HHS Director who was also trying to manage staffing for other divisions within HHS during the stay-at-home order and a planned move to a different building. The interim director had no direct Behavioral Health or MHSA administrative experience and Inyo had lost our contractor for the development and implementation of MHSA plans. The pandemic also had a significant impact on Inyo County's ability to hire and train staff. Inyo County is remote and has limited housing options which was further compromised by the pandemic and made it nearly impossible for any new hire to find housing. The combination of these factors and the timing of deadlines for filing the required extensions explains why the deadlines for filing the extension for FY 2021-22 was missed. Inyo County is very grateful that this extension has been granted retroactively. 
	Drop Down Menu for Plan or Update: [Update]
	Stakeholder Notification Date: 08/18/2023


